10



HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORT OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE - 4 SEPTEMBER 2025

OUTCOME OF THE 18 - MONTH MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY STREET LIGHTING DIMMING TRIAL

MINUTE EXTRACT

The Committee considered a report of the Director of Environment and Transport the purpose of which was to advise the Committee of the outcome of the 18-month street lighting dimming trial and to seek its views on shaping the future street lighting service, prior to presenting a report to the Cabinet on 12 September 2025. A copy of the report marked 'Agenda Item 9' is filed with these minutes.

Arising from discussion, the following points were made:

- (a) Members welcomed the work undertaken and the outcome of the pilot. Members agreed that this had been an innovative approach taken by the County Council, noting it was the first authority to trial this level of street light dimming. Members were also pleased to note the level of savings it had delivered which could now be factored into the MTFS year on year.
- (b) The Committee supported the proposal to permanently dim street lights within this trial to 30% between the hours of 8pm and 7am across the County, on the basis there would be continued monitoring of road collisions and crime. Whilst the pilot had not raised any definitive issues and it was noted the reduced lighting levels had largely gone unnoticed, Members agreed this should continue to be monitored, with the opportunity to increase lighting in specific areas if and were deemed necessary for safety or crime related reasons.
- (c) It was noted that as part of the public consultation undertaken prior to the pilot, many respondents raised concerns and these had been monitored as part of the pilot scheme.
- (d) It was highlighted that the areas across the County that were under the 'part night lighting regime' (switching off street lights from midnight to 5.30am) would stay the same and that regime would not be affected by the proposal outlined in the report. Members were informed that not all local authorities operated a Central Management System used by the Council to control street lighting which had been fundamental in being able to take this approach.

The Lead Member for Highways and Transport welcomed the report and Members comments on the success of the dimming trial. He said as a result of the outcome of

the pilot he would recommend to Cabinet that this be made a permanent feature and thanked officers for the work undertaken.

RESOLVED:

That the outcome of the 18-month street lighting dimming trial be noted and welcomed and that the comments now made by the Committee be presented to the Cabinet for consideration at its meeting on 12 September 2025.